041711 HMC Fundraising Committee Minutes

The Fundraising Committee met at Bar 704 on Sunday, April 10, 2011 at 4 p.m. Among the items discussed were:
1. Oscar Party 2011
a. Oscar photos can still be purchased and 50% of proceeds will go to HMC. $182.50 was recently donated by Posh Studios to HMC
b. Offering posters to be sold to Chorus members only at a cost of $10
2. HMC Revenue Streams 
Committee members were brought up to speed on HMC’s financial sources:
a. Finance Comm.

b. Fundraising Comm.  

c. Concert revenue

3. Fundraising ideas 

a. Planning on Oscar Night 2012 will begin in Sept.

b. October 2011 fundraiser to kick-off HMC’s 25th year will be further discussed at the May meeting
c. Sell posters with front covers of past HMC programs on them

d. Fashion show with 50% going to HMC and 50% going to a School of fashion design
e. Pampered Chef party - Tentatively scheduled for Sunday, Sept. 25th at Bar 704

f. The Singing Revolution

An email was sent to the Singing Revolution group stating our interest in this venture. The committee is currently thinking of small, medium and large (1,000 capacity) theatres with facilities for a reception, silent auction and the sales of CD’s and books

1. The Forum Bldg. or The State Museum 

2. Colleges/universities 

3. High Schools

4. Movie theatres
A handout was given to comm. members with any questions directed to the national coordinators of this program.  Questions will be sent to Eric by Friday, April 22nd and will then be sent onto Maureen at TSR
g. Concert with Anne Hampton Calloway  

Due to the costs asked for by the singer, the comm. felt the concert would take too much of emphasis away from the 25th anniversary year. Major sponsor(s) would be required to keep the ticket prices at a reasonable lever for our patrons. Unless the initial cost of $20,000 for the performer could be somehow reduced, the comm. did not see how this could be successful.

The committee’s long range goals/wish list included: 

Develop a scholarship for students (outside of the chorus) who intend on furthering their education by studying the arts

i. Scholarship would tiered with $2,500 going to first place winner, two winners receiving $1,000 each and a fourth person getting an Apple laptop or iPad

ii. The first announcement of the fund can occur at the 2012 25th anniversary concert

iii. The scholarship could be named The Joe Tucci Memorial Scholarship Fund

iv. What fundraiser would support this was not thoroughly discussed at this time
A Benevolent Fund was discussed that would provide emergency funds for chorus members suffering hardships or who have difficulty paying dues. It was suggested that the idea should be given to the Finance Comm. and that perhaps a portion of the annual dues should help build this fund.
Buy-the-Chorus-a-Tux idea grew out of the necessity for the members to have different types of attire for their concerts.
Donations for events that individuals cannot attend could be done thru the website. Chuck will work on that.
Discussed between the committee chair and Bob Nease was the HMC/Farm Show connection. Bob, our present Farm Show coordinator, will work with Wayne Minnich so that Wayne can assist and later take over the duties as Farm Show liaison for HMC. This transition will be completed at the comfort of both the committee and the board.
Bob is currently working with Christie at the Farm Show regarding the Fire Expo show in May and will get back with Bob after April 22nd.

It has been suggested and agreed that Paul and the committee will set up a meeting with Christie so that any concerns may be addressed concerning our current relationship and that both parties may go forward with a positive attitude regarding our mutual interests.
Next Fundraising Comm. meeting will be Sunday, May 1st at Bar 704 at 4 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Eric Selvey
